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Karl Taylor, Assistant Director
ETE Department, East Sussex County Council
D Floor W Block County Hall

St Anne's Crescent

Lewes

East Sussex, BN7 1UE


Date 12 July 2013
please contact
our ref
your ref


Amanda Parks
RR/2474/CC(EIA)NM/1


Lewes (01273) 481846
AP
Direct Fax (01273) 479040

Dear Mr Taylor
Non material amendment change no RR/2474/CC(EIA)NM/1

Description of change: Non-Material Amendment - S1 and S1a-reduce the volume of flood storage at Egerton stream following revised flood modelling and agreement with the environment agency. Together with the elimination of the proposed Egerton flood storage tank and pumping station-to use open channels (surface storage) and oversized pipes in lieu of Egerton storage tank. H23-reduction of the verge width from 3.5m to 2.5m between Belle Hill and Glovers Farm. Submission of flood risk update supplement to `Bexhill to Hastings Link Road Flood Risk Assessment, April 2008`.
existing PLanning permission No: RR/2474/CC(EIA)
Description of approved development: Construction of a new road, including environmental treatment with earthworks, planting, flood and noise attenuation, wildlife compensation, and facilities for non-motorised users.
Site: A259 Belle Hill, Bexhill-On-Sea to B2092 Queensway, St Leonards-On -Sea, East Sussex. 
DETAILS OF THE NON-MATERIAL CHANGE: The Non-Material Amendment ref no RR/2474/CC(EIA)NM/1, is set out in the application form received  and includes the plans/drawings numbered:

B1297000-PH2/0100.01a/0042 S1, S1A, H23 Environmental Design NMA Application Sheet 1 of 4, B1297000-PH2/0100.01a/0040 Rev3 Scheme Layout NMA Application Sheet 1 of 2, B1297000-PH2/0100.01a/0046R3 - Overall Scheme Layout

The Non Material Change application was considered at the East Sussex County Council’s Planning Committee on 10 July 2013 in accordance with Section 96A of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990. (In making a decision on whether a proposal constitutes a non-material amendment, Section 96A of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 requires that the Local Planning Authority should have regard to the effect of the change, together with any previous changes made under that Section, on the planning permission as originally granted). The Planning Committee resolved with regard to the Non Material Change Application that the change is not material. Accordingly I can confirm that the proposed Amendment under reference number RR/2474/CC(EIA)NM/1 is APPROVED.
This letter and any referenced plans, drawings and application should be read alongside the previously issued Decision Notice to the Bexhill Hastings Link Road planning permission ref RR/2474/CC(EIA) dated 29 July 2009. Please be advised that this letter does not convey any additional approval which may be required under other legislative regimes (e.g. Building Regulations or Environmental Planning.

Yours sincerely

Tony Cook
Tony Cook

Head of Planning

Copies to: M Powell – Business Services – Property

    R Wilson - Rother District Council Your ref RR/07/1488 for Statutory Planning Register

    C Sampson - Hastings Borough Council Your ref HS/07/444 for Statutory Planning Register
                B Pape – Project Manager BHLR – ETE Dept
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